Public Service Association of New South Wales General Secretary: Anne Gardiner • President: Sue Walsh 160 Clarence Street, Sydney

GPO Box 3365, Sydney NSW 2001

Telephone:

1300 772 679 02 9262 1623

Facsimile: E-mail:

psa@psa.asn.au www.psa.asn.au

Internet: ABN:

83 717 214 309

In reply please quote: AG:MG



John Shearer President Grafton Chamber of Commerce By email abetterway@live.com.au

Dear Mr Shearer,

Following the NSW Government's decision to decommission Grafton Gaol, the NSW inmate population has boomed to over 11,300 inmates. As such, the PSA has escalated our efforts to have Grafton Gaol recommissioned to its full capacity. Should the Government agree, potentially over 100 jobs will be brought back to the region.

ESTABLISHED 1899

I am seeking your continued support in this campaign. I have attached a draft resolution which the PSA hopes you would be willing to endorse at your next meeting.

PSA Assistant General Secretary Steve Turner is available to talk further with you on 9220 0970 about this should you wish.

Yours faithfully,

Anne Gardiner General Secretary

DRAFT MOTION

This meeting of the Grafton Chamber of Commerce supports the PSA's efforts to have Grafton Gaol recommissioned. This will bring jobs back to Grafton and improve the economy in our region.